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Dear Citizen, 

Please be advised, the Edinburgh Town Council recently adopted Ordinance 2019-6 Amending Chapter 93 of Town 

Code regarding garbage and trash regulations.  Below is a summary of the ordinance.  

I. SECTION 1.  REPEAL OF ORDINANCE 2019-5 

 

a. The Edinburgh Town Council hereby repeals Ordinance 2019-5 in its entirety.   

 

II. SECTION 2. AMENDMENTS TO CODE 

 

a. That the Council hereby amends Chapter 93; of the Edinburgh Town Code (“Code”) as follows: 

ii. Section 93.03(A) shall be deleted and replaced with the following:  

1. “Manner of Placement of Collection.  All garbage shall be placed in a container supplied by 

the Town trash service provider.”   

iii. The following subparagraphs shall be added to Section 93.03: 

1. “(B) It shall be the responsibility of the owners or occupier of each residence within the Town 

of insure that such property is free from trash, garbage and/or rubbish and to keep the 

sidewalks and alleys adjacent to such property free of trash, garbage, rubbish and/or yard 

waste except as otherwise provided.” 

2. (C) “Containers shall be placed not earlier than 24 hours to the pickup day and removed not 

later than 24 hours following regular trash pickup day.  

3. (D) “It is unlawful for any person or business to the use the container of another person or 

business or a town owned receptacle for the disposal of trash, garbage, rubbish or yard 

waste. It shall be the responsibility of the owner or occupier of the property to notify the 

Police Department of such violation.” 

b. Section 93.17(A) shall be deleted and replaced with the following:  

ii. “Manner of Placement of Collection.  All garbage shall be placed in a container supplied by the Town 

trash service provider.” 

For questions or to review the full ordinance please contact the administrative offices.  

 

Sincerely, 

Edinburgh Town Council    


